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EX.265/06
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY PRIME MINISTER – INVESTMENT



PROGRAMME (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

The Deputy Chief Executive submitted report CE.29/06 proposing a programme of work to utilise the residue of the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) flood recovery grant reported to the Executive on 25 September 2006 (Minute reference EX.212/06).

The Leader tabled a letter from Councillor Luckley asking the Executive to consider the allocation of £5,000 for fencing around the Showman's Guild Sites.  The flood had caused considerable damage to the fences around the site and the absence of fencing had led to trespass, damage and burglary.

The Deputy Chief Executive outlined the following proposed programme of works for utilising the remaining funds:

(a)
Back Lanes Enhancement - maximum value of £95,000

(b)
Replacement of Gullies to enhance drainage - this work would be in rural and urban areas - maximum value of £14,000.

(c)
Housing Grant for Residential Caravan - to match fund a grant from the Cumbria Community Foundation - £8,000

(d)
Enhancement of Warwick Road Islands -  £6,000

(e)
Harraby Community Centre - enhance kitchen area with disabled access - £6,000

(f)
Broad Street Play Area enhancements - £9,500 - the total cost of this scheme was stated as £46,000 in the report, but this was amended at the meeting to £60,000.

The Deputy Chief Executive explained that the Executive would need to consider these proposals and reject at least £14,500 of the proposals in order to spend the remaining £124,000 of the grant.

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on COS.110/06 had considered a previous report on the position regarding expenditure (CE.27/06) and a Minute excerpt was submitted.  The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and said that the Overview and Scrutiny Committee had not had the report on individual scheme proposals to consider.  The Committee had asked if consideration could be given to whether some of the funding could be used, along with funding from other agencies, to improve flood defence/resilience measures in the rural areas.  The Committee was also concerned that some people had still not returned to their properties and there was a query as to what the Council could do to help with this process of return.  

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder responded that the replacement of Gullies would include both rural and urban areas.  He then proposed a reduction in the amount for Back Lanes Enhancement by £14,500 and the removal of Enhancement of Warwick Road Islands and replacement with fencing for the Showman's Guild site, leaving a balance of £1,000.

Summary of options rejected

Expenditure of £6,000 on enhancement of Warwick Road Islands.

DECISION

That the following programme of works be approved to utilise the residue of the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister flood recovery grant:

(a)
Back Lanes Enhancement - £80,500

(b)
Replacement of Gullies to enhance Drainage -rural and urban areas -  £14,000

(c)
Housing Grant for Residential Caravan - £8,000

(d)
Fencing for Showman's Guild site - £5,000

(e)
Harraby Community Centre - £6,000

(f)
Broad Street Play Area - £9,500

Reasons for Decision

To fully utilise the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister Flood recovery Grant and ensure the most effective use of those resources in flood affected areas.







